

Chapter 35 I. A. C.

NEW ENGLAND AEROBATIC CLUB

P.O.-Box 517
Westfield, Massachusetts 01085

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER CONTEST:

I'll let everyone read the particulars in "Sport Aerobatics" as our Sport Aerobatic reporter, Neal Francesh is in the process of writing one of his first line articles that I know will do the occasion justice. Other than the fact that the number of contestants was smaller than we had noped for, the contest, Saturday night awards banquet and cockout were as much fun as always. Once again I was moved by the willingness of everyone to pitch in and help with all of the necessary duties to pull off a sanctioned contest - a very hearty THANK YOU to you all from the contest chairman. And I'm certain Val echoes my appreciation for your help he received in the judging department.

One personal reflection on the contest if I may. In my most optimistic moments, when we first got together to form the New England Aerobatic Club, never did I anticipate that we would have the quality of flying here in New England that was seen in Jaffrey last September. While on the judges' line Saturday (between flights of course) it suddenly dawned on me - here we were in the middle of a 3-category contest with people flying as well as I had seen anywhere - Chapter 35 doesn't have to take a back seat to anyone! YA'LL DO GOOD!!

Sunday was probably as enjoyable for me as the rest of the weekend. Val did a whole lot of critiquing and judging and during one of the prettiest days we've seen in Jaffrey, the following people qualified for achievement awards.

Basic	' Spotsman	Intermediate	Advanced
Don Fletcher	Dob Casian	Lob Casien	Paul Voegtlin
Rocky Ammon	Dave Dudley	Pete Burrill	Ward Dryant
		Dennis Ruggles	Bob Casian
		Neal Frangesh	Dennis Euggles
		Dave Dudley	Dennis Sawyer

Enough----read it all in Neal's forthcoming article in Sport Aerobatics for the rest of the contest coverage. In the meantime, the results were:

Sportsman	First Flight	Second Flight	Total
Richard Elair	3492.0	3810,0	$7\overline{302.0}$
Fred Weaver	3647,5	8528.5	7176.0
Russ Cage	3537.0	3172.0	6709.0
Neal Frangesh	2618.0	2509.5	6127.5

Don Rhynalds Peter Burrill Ward Bryant Dennis Sawyer Paul Voegtlin Dennis Ruggles Dave Dudley Asher Nesin	First Filest 6491.5 6308.0 6232.0 6246.5 5000.5 5857.5 5692.0 5806.5		Second Flight 7424.5 7109.0 7150.0 6727.0 6836.0 6841.5 6467.0 3606.5	Total 13916.0 13417.0 13382.0 12973.5 12745.5 12690.0 12150.0
Advanced Dave Rowell Bob Casian Ron Siwik	Known 9104.5 9173.5 10614.0	Free 10713.0 10180.0 10982.5	<u>Known</u> 6653.5 5573.5	Total 26471.0 24027.0 21506.5

People who helped:

Contest Chairman Ward Bryant

Chief Judge Val Beaudrault

Safety Director Paul Voegtlin

Judges
John House
Harlene Beaudrault
Dave Rowell
Val Beaudrault
Ward Byrant
Don Rhynalds
Dick Blair
Fred Weaver

Assistant Judges
Fonique Beaudrault
Donna Cash
Vinnie house
Dan Faulkoff
Norma Rowell
Anne Coombs
Eocky Ammou
Cheryl Annis
Dennis Ruggles
Shirley blair

Score Computers
Priscilla Beaudrault
Nora Bryant
Shirley Voegtlin
Ann Sawyer

Corner Judges
Tom Flanigan
Steve Skupien
Neal Frangesh
Tom McMullen
Aune Coombs
Bob Moxter
Dave Dudley

Tech. Committee Dennis Sawyer Jim Stanton

Runners Laurie Foxter Monique Deaudrault Molly Coombs

Recail Panel Paul Voegtlin

Starters Rocky Ammon Paul Voegtlin

OCTOBER MEETING:

WX - WOXOF - the fog finally lifted enough for some arrivals and practice flying to take place. I'm certain the AM weather kept many people from getting to Jaffrey. In any case, we had a brief meeting with some discussion on red shirts, the upcoming Board of Directors meeting and Rules Committee meeting. Then a quick lunch and off to the practice box.

Members in attendance were: Vallbeaudrastt) 1900 Priscilla Beaudralt Marlene Beaudrault Moe beaudrault Ward Bryant Bob Moxter Jim Stanton Dennis Sawyer Ann Sawyer

Asher Nesin Sallie Nesin Dennis Ruggles Mike Hall Kathy Hall Rocky Ammon

You all probably remember a fellow running around the contest taking pictures. His name is Bill Suderman and he is from Peterborough, New Hampshire. Bill came by the October meeting and was kind enough to show us some slides he took along with some very professional looking pictures he's assembles. Bill has them for sale and I'm certain many of you will want some copies. We will try to have Bill at the November meeting along with samples; in the meantime he may be reached at P.O. Box 127, West Peterborough, New Hampshire 03468.

NOVEMBER MEETING:

Planning a club meeting for Sunday, November 25, 1979, at Jaffrey, starting as close to 09:30-10:00 A.H. as we can. I want to remind you all that November is our annual business meeting and among other items we must elect 180 club officers. We need to know what activities you want planned for 1980, who you want to lead you through 1980, and any and all thoughts pro and con about the chapter. This is an important meeting and it will take place rain or shine. If you know you can't make it on the 25th, PLEASE let me know via phone, mail or any other means, ideas you'd like brought up. Remember it's YOUR club and we can't do it justice for you without your input. Hope to see you all on the 25th.

Was

Ward Bryant